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Hello Lazybrook Neighbors – hard to believe my 1st year as your President is nearing its end.  I want to thank the Lazybrook 
volunteers who have given their time to keep the Civic Club running smoothly.  Without the untold hours each volunteer 
gives our community we would certainly be in disarray.  Our Volunteers are the Executive Board Members (VP, Treasurer, 
Recording Secretary and Corresponding Secretary), Committee Chairs (Beautification, Newsletter/Website, Advertising, Re-
cycling, Yard of the Month, Membership, Arch/Deed Restrictions Review, Graffiti, Hospitality, Lost and Found, Security/Email), 
Citizens on Patrol, Jaycee Park fund raisers/volunteers,  Block Captains, newsletter distribution and our neighbors who write 
articles for the newsletter (Health, Real Estate).  Many of the Committee Chairs have volunteers who help them behind the 
scenes and I appreciate your service as well.  Another thank you is due our loyal Newsletter Sponsors – consistently buying 
adds to support our community paper.   
 
The President’s volunteer position did not come with a clear description of my duties, so like President’s before, I am slowly 
learning my duties from sorting through information from our previous Presidents, other neighbors, the LCC Constitution 
and the LCC By laws.  I hope to be more organized for you next year as it 
becomes clearer what I am supposed to achieve and in which month.  I have 
discovered at year end I am to have our volunteers for 2011 in place thus the 
emails/phone calls  to many of you have started going out.  I am excited that 
so many have agreed to continue in your current positions.   Per the LCC By 
Laws Section 1, the President is to appoint the Committees and their Chairs.   
Per the constitution, the Officers (Executive Board) are to be elected by the 
majority of the members present.  I hope to have an active volunteer group to 
support our neighborhood in 2011 and look forward to serving you another year.
 
Our elders are the back bone of the leadership, whether they are serving now 
or in the past due to their extensive history with our neighborhood.  
 
CONTINUED PAGE 3 
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NEIGHBORHOOD DIRECTORY

VICE PRESIDENT 
Richard Akin 
(713) 869-5676 
arakin95@sbcglobal.net

TREASURER 
Katherine Peterson 
(713) 864-2858

RECORDING SECRETARY 
Susan Brawner	  
(713) 863-7134

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Pat Koteras	  
(713) 864-4490

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW 
Ray Sailant 
(713) 862-2041

GRAFFITI 
Dorothy Richardson 
(713) 861-0701

NEWSLETTER 
Crystal Frommert 
(713) 802-0120 
lazybrook.newsletter@gmail.com

LOST & FOUND 
Joyce King 
(713) 862-2953	

BEAUTIFICATION 
Carolyn Lehnert 
(713) 864-3596 
eugenelehnert@sbcglobal.net

HOSPITALITY 
Jo Crawford 
(713) 864-0685

RECYCLING 
Rose Brewer 
(713) 880-3845

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
Adina Akin 
(713) 869-5676 
arakin95@sbcglobal.net

DEED RESTRICTIONS 
Bill Richardson
(713) 861-0701

MEMBERSHIP 
Janell Bryans 
(713) 426-0148 

SECURITY CHAIR 
Matt Herring 
lazybrook.security@gmail.com

YARD OF THE MONTH 
David Long 
(281) 974-2561    

COP RADIO STORAGE 
Mike Brennan 

PRESIDENT 
Shane Davis
(832) 659-4277 
shane-davis@comcast.net  

IMPORTANT CONTACT NUMBERS

EMERGENCY 911

HPD DISPATCH
(713) 884-3131

HPD CENTRAL STATION
(713) 247-4400

HEIGHTS STORE FRONT
Sgt. Chad Wall
(713) 803-1151
centralpatrol2district@cityofhouston.net

Visit us on the web at 
http://www.Lazybrook.org 

for up-to-the-date news, 
events and more!

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS  
Gold Sponsors	
• The Detering Company	
• Punum Roofing

Silver Sponsors 
• Janell Bryans 
   Realtor, Prudential Gary Greene	
• Steve Louis 
   Realtor, Coldwell Banker	
• Nathan Tritico 
   TransAmerica Investments
• Jaron Hall 
   John Daugherty Realtors
• Birgitt Haderlein 
   To Fit You

Bronze Sponsors
• David Bartula – Luxury Lawns
• Bill Woods - Three W Services
• Gina & Russell Farmer 
   Farmer’s Home Maintenance 
   Farmer’s Termite Mgmt Services 

		

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
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Membership			 
Janell Bryans, Membership Chair   (713) 426-0148 
 

VOLUNTEER, PARTICIPATE AND INVEST!

President’s Letter  continued             

I’ve enjoyed their advice and funny stories.    I want to 
take this opportunity to ask the younger members of our 
community to come forward and volunteer.  Your ideas 
and influence are important to shaping our future.  Several 
recent volunteers come to mind – Greg Kalba  an Architect 
interested in Deed Restrictions/Arch Review, Ilya Marti-
nalbo a working mother interested in helping us with Chief 
Block Captaining, Sherri Oldham steps in to help wherever 
I’ve asked and Birgitt Haderlein is helping with our physi-
cal fitness as well as safety issues while doing so, Melody 
Matlock took on Holiday Judging,   We also have several 
new families in the neighborhood who volunteered to be 
the Block Captains for their neighbors.    
 
For those residents who paid their civic club dues for 2010 
THANK YOU!  For those still on the fence please make a 
check out to Lazybrook Civic Club and join our club by mailing your information/$25 to LCC PO Box 926181 Houston TX 
77292.  We are striving for 100% participation by our residents.  Please try to attend our meetings to vote on where club 
money is used.   Nov 30 2010 LCC Meeting is our Holiday Social (Bring a dish).   2011 dates are January 25th – Officers/
Volunteers announced.  March 22 – Guest Speaker with updates on the Hwy 290 expansion at 610 Loop.  May 24 and 
September 9th speakers to be determined.     

Thank you again for serving and supporting our club.

Your Lazybrook Neighbor.

®2010. An independently owned and operated member of The Prudential Real Estate Affiliates, Inc. Equal Housing Opportunity. 

713.204.9667 CELL
713.426.0148 RES

713.961.1722 ext. 116 OFF

JanELL Bryans
MBA, GRI

   If you’re thinking about selling your home, you’ll want  
    to carefully choose the real estate professional you work 
with. You should choose someone who specializes in residential real 
estate and has specific knowledge of the area. You should choose me ... 
as a resident of Lazybrook, I have a vested interest in keeping the values 
of the neighborhoods as high as possible. So, when you’re ready to sell, 
give me a call. Your profit is my priority!

Now’s The Time For Change!Now’s The Time For Change!

v v v v v v v 
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September Meeting Highlights          
Highlights taken from minutes recorded  by Susan Brawner, Recording Secretary . 

Guest Speaker
John Faulk shared his perspective on being a candidate for 	the 18th  Congressional District.  Election day is Tuesday, 
November 2nd.  Due to the loss  of voting machines in a fire, he urged residents to take advantage of Early Voting, 
which begins October 18th.

Committee Reports
	 Membership: Janell Bryans reported that 420 homeowners have paid their dues.
	 Hospitality: Jo Crawford reported that 12 packages had been delivered to new residents over the summer.
	 Recycling: Rose Brewer reported that a heavy trash depository is now open at 9003 N. Main. Check out the 	
	 Houston Solid Waste website for more information. 
	 Newsletter and Website: Crystal Frommert reported that neighborhood news, such as births, anniversaries, 	
	 etc. may be put on the website.  Contact Crystal with the details to be posted.
	 Security: Matt Herring reported that $378.86 was spent on an HP laser printer for the Heights Storefront.  	
	 These funds are part of the $1,000 budget allocation for this year. National Night Out is Tuesday, October 	
	 5th.
	 Deed Restriction Enforcement: Bill Richardson reported that residents are complying with deed restrictions.
	 Architectural Petition:  Mike Brennan reported that a meeting will be held to access the progress in 
	 Section 9.
	 Graffiti Task Force: Dorothy Richardson reported graffiti is on the signal box at 18th and W. TC Jester.
	 Beautification: Carolyn Lehnert reported on plans for fall tree planting.  A motion was made, seconded, and 	
	 approved for $3,500 to purchase approximately 45 five-gallon trees.

Announcements
Shane Davis is still looking for a Chief Block Captain.•	
	Deed Restrictions will be posted to the website, once copies are obtained from the County Clerk’s Office.•	
Shane Davis confirmed upcoming meeting dates as November 30, 2010, January 25, 2011, March 22, 2011, May 24, •	
2011, and September 27, 2011
Looking for nominees for 2010 Volunteer of the Year  (non-committee neighbors).  Email or call Shane so we can recog-•	
nize our neighbors for their community service. 

Thanks to Pat Koteras for gathering door prizes from the following  
merchants: 

Clean This - Mangum
Heights Mobil - 18th & Ella
Pizza Inn - 18th & Mangum
Kojak’s Fine Foods - 18th
Demeris BarBQ - NW Mall

Queen Burger - 18th
Queen Donuts - 18th
Domino’s Pizza- 18th

Please patronize these generous establishments
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Recycling                       	
Rose Brewer   (713) 880.3845  brewrmcb@swbell.net

I was out walking this morning and realized that I haven’t written a note to you about what to put in your green bins for 
quite a while.  For instance, please flatten your corrugated cardboard, even if it’s a little box.  And, even squish your cans 
and plastic as you are able.   When the city has so many tons of  recyclables to carry around, every little bit of space that we 
can save for them saves our money and their effort.

Also, the city only has markets for plastics numbered one (1) through five (5) and seven (7).  When you send something 
numbered six (6) or styrofoam, it has to be removed from the stream of recycling and placed in the garbage.  That takes 
money and time to do.  

The other items that go into the green bin are:  magazines, newspaper, catalogs, office paper, unwanted mail, phone books, 
aluminum cans and tin cans, used oil in clean, screw-top container. (can be original container)

I have the cities’ web site:  www.houstonsolidwaste.org.  Please log on there and find out more or call 311 and ask any 
question; if they don’t know they will go and ask someone who does!!  And, you can always ask me - 713-880-3845.

Also there is another web site that Crystal shared with 
me and I’m going to share it with you:
www.storyofstuff.org/anotherway.php Try it - it has 
some stuff to think about and ideas to put into your life 
to be more green.

  REMEMBER: 
 

REDUCE                   REUSE                   RECYCLE                REPAIR
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Citizens on Patrol Hours Logged
	 •August 2010 – 58
	 •September 2010 – 51.5
I appreciate the continued support of our patrollers.  In the 
past month we have experienced a sharp increase in crime 
in our once quiet neighborhood.  HPD has promised to 
increase their presence through more patrol officers and 
through detectives continuing to follow leads based on 
criminals’ patterns.  

We are looking for more volunteers to join our Citizens on 
Patrol program to help do our part to protect ourselves and 
our neighbors.  If you are interested please send an email to 
lazybrook.security@gmail.com to learn more.

Crime in the Neighborhood
9/24 – House Burglary, 1800 block of Willowmoss
10/4 – House Burglary, 2000 block of Lazybrook
10/8 – House Burglary, 2400 block of Brookmere
10/14 – House Burglary, 1800 block of Tattenhall
10/21 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Nauts
10/21 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Seamist
10/21 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Nauts
10/21 – Truck Tailgate Stolen, 2000 block of Widdicomb
10/21 – Truck Tailgate Stolen, 1800 block of Foxwood
10/21 – Truck Tailgate Stolen, 1700 block of Willowby
10/26 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Greengrass
10/26 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Widdicomb
10/26 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Nauts
10/26 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Crystal
10/26 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Nauts
10/26 – Burglary of Vehicle, 1800 block of Widdicomb
10/26 – Attempted Burglary of Vehicle, 2000 block of Mill-
wood

Please call HPD to report all crimes and get a case number, 
this is how we are assigned manpower from HPD.  HPD 
Dispatch 713-884-3131

Crime Statistics
The latest crime statistics are posted on the web at:
http://mycity.houstontx.gov/crime/

Citizens on Patrol
Since we are experiencing a rise in criminal activity, we are 
in need of more neighbors actively patrolling our streets 
to help curb this trend.  I urge everyone to contact me so 
that I can schedule a COP training class for you. Just a few 
minutes a week can really make a big difference in keeping 
Lazybrook safe.  Patrolling is as easy as driving or riding a 
bike through the neighborhood with a cell phone and call-
ing in any suspicious persons or activities.  We will train you, 
the hours are flexible to fit any schedule, and you are reim-
bursed for the cost of gas.  Please email lazybrook.security@
gmail.com to let me know if you are interested.

Vehicle Burglary Prevention Tips
Lock your valuables and electronics in trunk or take •	
them in your house
Remove all interior valuables from plain view•	
Lock your doors and roll up all windows•	
Return to the store/office/house and call police if any-•	
one looks or acts suspicious.  Do not continue to your 
vehicle
BE AWARE of your surroundings•	
Do not jeopardize your safety for convenience•	
At home, if possible, put your car in a garage or at least •	
in the driveway
Park only in well-lighted areas•	

I encourage everyone to install motion activated flood 
lights for their driveways and parking areas.  If anyone 
needs help, we have volunteers that will help install lights if 
you choose to purchase them.

Lazybrook Email Network
We have over 340 neighbors signed up to receive email 
updates. If you are not currently receiving the email you can 
join by emailing: lazybrook.security@gmail.com
If you change your email address please drop me a line so I 
can make the change and keep the list current.

 
 

Security				                                         
Matt Herring, Security Chair    (713) 864-2823    lazybrook.security@gmail.com
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Real Estate Corner	
Brenda Brummett   (713) 861-1710

As of October 29, 2010, there are eight active listings, one option pending, and one pending listing in 
Lazybrook.

Of the 8 active listings prices run from $224,900 to $449,000 with an average square footage of 2,126 and an average per 
square foot asking price of $160.67.  The most expensive is a 4/3 with 3,102 square feet completely remodeled with a pool.  
The least expensive active is a 3/1.5 with 1,671 square feet built in 1956.  The lowest per square foot asking price is $144 
and the highest is $207.
The Option Pending is a 4/2 with 2,120 square feet that was on the market only 20 days.  This 4/4 home was completely 
remodeled by City Cottage Builders.

In Pending is a 3/2 with 1,835 square feet.  This property had been on the market for 6 months, came off for a couple of 
weeks, and then went under contract the first day back on the market.
Lazybrook had seven closing between August 28, 2010 and October 29, 2010.

Average time on the market 112 days (fewest 0, longest 168)
Average Sales Price: $299,571
Average Square Feet: 1,971
3.29 bedrooms, 2.14 baths
Average Per Square Foot Sales Price: $152.03

The most expensive property sold was $400,000; the least expensive was $165,000.  The $165,000 is the foreclosure we 
have been watching for several months – the buyer made a good deal and is doing a serious remodel and add-on.  Three of 
the seven sales included Seller contribution to closing costs ($5,000 & $5,400 & $8,000)...

Information as reflected on the Houston Association of Realtors web site.
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October 2010

The yard of Pat Lero at 2314 
Brooktree is the yard of the 
month for October 2010. Pat and 
her husband bought the house in 
1986 so she has lived on Brook-
mere in Lazybrook for 24 years. 

Pat does all her own yard work 
including planting, designing and 
mowing. She does get someone 
to do the edging.  The front yard is 
home to three  large trees.   In the 
center are two Red Oaks and off 
near the driveway there is a Burr 
Oak.  The trees were there when 
Pat and her husband moved to 
Lazybrook. They put the new front 
sidewalk in about 10 years ago.   It 
is made of pressed concrete and 
resembles flagstone in color as 
well as the surface texture. The sidewalk curves from the driveway to the front entrance to the home.   

Earlier this year Pat reduced the size of some of the beds, specifically the one around the Red Oaks. Some of the original 
Azaleas (we think they are Formosa) which were there when they moved in are still planted between the sidewalk and the 
house. Pat has added some Encore azaleas closer to the front door. In addition there are some pink and some red Knockout 
Roses near the end of the house toward the driveway. One Caldwell Pink old rose is planted by the driveway.

All the beds except for the bed around the Red Oak are bordered with some beautiful rocks that Pat and her husband 
brought from their farm in Flatonia about 12 years ago. These rocks are unusual. They are a reddish brown color and they 
are smooth but not as smooth as River Rock. Each rock is about 5 or 6 inches long and almost as wide. These rocks add a 
very special touch to the borders of the beds.

Other plants which are in the beds in front of the house include two Gardenias, Aztec grass, Giant Lirope, Flax Lily and at 
the end, a Yellow Rose of Texas. Near the front door, Pat has selected a 3 foot tall Double Red Camelia and planted it in an 
ornate terra cotta pot which has aged to a beautiful mossy color.

Between the two large trees and just in front of the sidewalk, Pat and her husband placed a bench that they bought in 
Schulenberg. The bench has cast aluminum arms and legs which include an image of a large American eagle.  The slats on 
the back of the bench look like stripes on a flag and a cast aluminum rectangle with stylized stars is attached to the upper 
left corner of the back so the back of the bench looks like the American flag. Pat said the bench was her husband’s favorite 
spot before he died 3 ½ years ago.

On a Saturday morning at 8 am, I was driving by the house and I saw Pat in the yard planting yellow Chrysanthemums in 
the bed around the Burr Oak. I stopped and asked her if we could select her yard for “yard of the month.”  She responded 
that all of her hard work had paid off. Pat had placed three wooden pumpkins around the front of the Burr Oak tree.  Each 
pumpkin has the name of one of Pat’s granddaughters.

Yard of the Month			
David Long, Yard of the Month Chair   (281) 974-2561   dlong27@comcast.net
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November 2010

For November, we selected 
the home of Betty Allen at 
2338 Brookmere for “yard of 
the month.”  Betty has lived 
at this address since 1990 but 
because of foundation prob-
lems with the original house, 
she and her former husband 
decided to tear down the 
house and divide the property 
into two lots. The new house 
was completed in 2002 and 
Betty moved into it 2003.   
This year she added a double 
garage and above the garage 
she added a huge quilt room 
where she will keep all her 
quilting machines and sup-
plies and where she make 
quilts. In the photograph, the 
new addition is everything to 
the left of the porch.

The old driveway was a single lane and the new driveway is double.  The new driveway required that a large oak tree be 
taken down.  The tree was already dying in places and when they cut it down they discovered that the tree was hollow 
so Betty feels lucky they cut it down before it fell down.  Betty had the old tree ground into mulch which she uses on her 
flower beds.

After the new addition, Betty asked the man who takes care of her irrigation system to supervise the installation of some 
new landscaping.   She already had salmon/pink Encore Azaleas across the front.   They are blooming now and Betty 
says she has some azalea blooms almost all year long.   A new sidewalk from the front step to the driveway is very nicely 
curved and gets wider as it gets near the step.   Betty selected some flagstone for the border around some new beds.    
She wanted the edge of the beds to be neat yet she wanted them to have a casual appearance.   In the beds she selected 
some Crotons for color and she also added purple fountain grass, variegated Lirope and some Foxtail fern. There are pink 
and red Pentas in the bed in front of the sidewalk.    In the large front bed a very large moss rock about five feet long is 
placed in front of the Azaleas.   The rock divides the color are.   On one side Betty planted snapdragons and on the other 
side she planted purple Fountain Grass. She now has three Milkweed plants which the Monarch caterpillars love to eat. 

Just last week Betty found a 12 – 15 foot tall Shumard Oak tree on sale at Home Depot.  The Shumard Oak tree is one of 
the largest southern red oak trees. It grows moderately fast  and is a handsome shade tree and is deciduous.  Shumard 
Oak trees have shiny, dark green leaves, and the bark is gray and smooth. Shumard Oak trees tolerate poor soil and 
drought conditions, especially after they are established. The outstanding deep crimson-red fall color produced by the 
Shumard Oak is an excellent reason to plant this species.   The new Shumard Oak is planted near the center of the front 
yard.   Off to the right, an older Hickory tree is producing Hickory nuts – more than the squirrels can eat for the first time.

If you would like to nominate a yard for “Yard of the Month,” send your nomination to me at dlong27@comcast.net or 
telephone your nomination to me at (281) 974-2561. Thank you to all who have submitted nominations. 
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Simple Stress Solutions for the Holidays        	
Birgitt Haderlein , tofityou@sbcglobal.net 713-763-0332

Editor’s Note: The last issue of Lazybrook News printed Ms. Haderlein’s article with several typos. It was an oversight during the formatting 
phase of the newsletter.  Our apologies to Ms. Haderlein and our readers. 

Last month I focused on walking safety tips in and around the neighborhood. I was happy to see even my early morning 
walkers were walking with a buddy. With the holiday season in full swing I want to focus on taming your stress now so you 
can have a more relaxed time to celebrate with family and friends. Stress happens no matter how organized you are, how 
good your systems are, or how friendly your home and work life is. It can rear its ugly head anytime. So what’s a person to 
do? When you feel a stress attack coming on? Arm yourself with these 7 simple stress solutions.
  
Here are some of my favorites:
 
Take a walk
Is your blood pressure rising? Are you aggravated at your boss? 
Get out and take a walk, clear your head and take a break from 
the hectic situation. It’s great aerobic exercise, too.
 
Call a friend
We all have that special person who calms us down. Whether 
they are telling a funny story or just listening to us vent, they 
will put a smile on your face. That’s what friends are for.
 
Write in a journal
Expressing yourself on paper is a great way to vent your emo-
tions and not let them get the best of you. You don’t need to 
worry about what others will say or do just let the pen do the 
work. By the time you are done those feelings will be out of 
your system. 
 
Play a board game
Remember these? Open the closet dust them off and get ready 
to play. Quick games like twister, hungry hippo, or go fish are always good for a laugh or two.
  
Work up a sweat
Have pent up frustrations? There is no better way to release and get rid of them than exercise. Get on your bike, walk in the 
neighborhood, jump rope, put on your favorite songs and dance to the beat.  You will be working up such a sweat that you 
won’t remember why you were frustrated in the first place. Picture the stress just coming out of your body.
  
Plan something fun
Is there a weekend getaway you’ve been putting off? Or meeting your friends for dinner at your favorite restaurant? This 
will take your mind off of things and you will spend time eagerly anticipating a fun getaway.
  
Take a hot bath
My favorite! Put in some refreshing lavender fragrance. Put up your feet and just let the hot water relax your body.
 
Don’t forget to come to the Civic Club meeting/Christmas party Tuesday November 30. I will be giving 3 1 hour coaching/
personal training session to one lucky person. Let this be the year you don’t wait till January 1 to start your health and well-
ness program. 

Gift Certificates and more information can be found at www.tofityou.com
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Where Quality Comes First Since 1989 

    Punum Roofing provides 
residential customers 
with quality roofing and 
re-roofing services as 
well as sheet metal work.  
Call us today for a free 
estimate. 

Office:  713-466-4447 
Fax:  713-466-8357 
punumhou@sbcglobal.net 
 

8815 Emmott Road 
Suite 300 
Houston TX 77040 
 

Hours: 
Monday – Friday 
7:30am – 4:30pm 

Member of RCA (Roofing Contractors Association of Texas) 
A BBB (Better Business Bureau) Accredited business since 1998 (A+ Rating) 

Punum Roofing Co. of Houston, Inc. 

Around the Neighborhood       	
Crystal Frommert  lazybrook.newsletter@gmail.com 713-802-0120

Anniversary
Happy Anniversary to •	 Idabel and Willard Walden of the 1800 block of Willowby. Mr.. and Mrs. Walden celebrated 63 
years of marriage on September 28. 

Festive Celebration 
Willowby•	  residents Kim & Ruben Dominguez and daughter 
Sophia hosted a scary good time at their Halloween Party on 
October 23rd.  Joining the fun were guests such as Jason (from 
Friday the 13th), a clown for the kids and Reverend Butter, inter-
national award-winning ice sculptor.  

The Dominguez  family  in costume, arrrr...
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LAZYBROOK NEWS is on the web 
at http://www.Lazybrook.org

SEE the Yards of the Month 
in full color!

PLAN your schedule
around current events!

READ past and current 
neighborhood news!

CONTACT us with your
feedback and ideas!

Your Lazybrook neighbor 
& real estate agent.

j o h n d a u g h e r t y . c o m

832.279.0400 cell   713.626.3930 office

 jaronh@johndaugherty.com
to view all MLS listings visit

johndaugherty.com/jaronhall

Jaron
Hall
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Contact Ileana Desalos at 713-922-6742 or friendsofjayceepark@yahoo.com.  You can also see more information at the 
Houston Parks Board website under ‘Projects’ where you can find Jaycee Park www.houstonparksboard.org .

Now that the cooler weather is here we will be getting more people coming to the park to play, picnic and have celebra-
tions.  I just wanted to ask everyone that happens to be at the park to help be the eyes (and voice) for the neighborhood if 
you are out there and see someone not respecting the rules of our neighborhood park.   Some of the things that you could 
help with are: 

* If you see someone littering, ask them to pick it up or to put it in an empty trash can instead of next to a full one.  We can 
help to educate the people who visit our neighborhood park about the importance of picking up after themselves.
 
Call the HPD non-emergency number (713) 884-3131 if you see: 

A car parked in the park •	
See/smell someone doing drugs in the park•	
Someone in the park after hours (the posted hours are 6am-11pm	•	

	 **All the park rules are posted at the park

Here is a great example of taking of one of our neighbors being very proactive:

One of the our neighbors that regularly walks his dogs at Jaycee Park recently confronted a chronic litterer.  The man would 
come to the park often and around the same times and ALWAYS throw his trash on the ground as well as spit huge piles of 
tobacco next to a bench on the concrete pad (just inches away from the grass).  Well, one afternoon this resident picked up 
the empty bottle which the man had just thrown on the ground and tapped on his car window and asked the guy why he 
would litter when there was a trash can just a few feet away.  The resident asked  “Don’t you care about this park and keep-
ing it and Houston clean?”  The man eventually apologized to the resident for his actions.  The  resident then persistently 
called the HPD non-emergency number, left a message at the Heights Storefront and notified me.  I sent a message to the 
Parks and Recreation Department reporting the hours that the person littering was typically at the park and they dis-
patched a park ranger to be there for one week within those hours.  The Result: the littering man has not been back to the 
park.  Why would he if he is knew he was going to be held accountable for littering every time he was there?  

Our hope: Little by little, people will get the message that if they want to do these kinds of things they will have to go to 
another park.  Maintaining the kind of park you would like to visit is up to all of us.  

It is up to all of us to help make sure the rules of the park are followed (they are posted on the big green signs).  HPD and 
the Parks Department cannot not do it all for us because they are not there, but they appreciate us being the eyes at the 
park and they will support us the best that they can.

Jaycee Park Update			 
Ileana Desalos, Contributor    friendsofjayceepark@yahoo.com 
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Beautification	                        	
Carolyn Lehnert , Beautification Chair  (713) 864-3596

Some trees have been cut by Centerpoint on our medians under the wires in the high line 
right-of way. These were some planted years ago, including a very nice live oak on 18th and 
several Crape Myrtles. The Parks Department warned me this might happen. My plan is to 
extend the wildflower area on T. C. Jester about 30 feet and to add a new one on 18th near 
Lazybrook Baptist Church as a replacement for the trees. I will announce on the Lazybrook 
e-mail network when volunteers are needed to plant seeds.
 
Plans are in motion to add the last of the trees in the medians. This will be on West T. C. Jester 
near 610. Also, two trees died on 18th, and those will be replaced.
 
Now is the time to plant wildflower seeds. Choose a sunny place. Poppies of all kinds do well, also 
Cornflowers. You buy mixes in garden stores, or check wildseedfarms.com. Their Texas-Oklahoma Mix 
is what we used on T.C.Jester.
 
If you enjoy wildflowers, check out the bee and butterfly garden at 11th Street Park .
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Categories: 
Prettiest

BEST Front Door décor
MOST Religious

BEST Use of Lights
BEST Front Window

BEST Use of cartoon characters
MOST Patriotic
MOST Childlike
MOST Creative

BEST Animation
BEST Lights in Motion 

Best Single Color Lighting
Best Santa Clause

Best Hanukkah (Silver & Blue)
Best Nativity Scene

Best Decorations with Wreaths
BEST BLOCK (2) 

Honorable Mention (4) 

Lazybrook is a noted decorating, celebrating 
community and your Civic Club want to award 
the families with our yearly decorating 
contest and yard signs. Homes on both the 
north and south of 18th are eligible and 
all judged equally, but no businesses 
are allowed in the contest.  
DECORATIONS UP / LIGHTS ON BY 
7PM FRIDAY DECEMBER 17TH.  
 
Thank you in advance to each 
of the families for the hard work 
required to make this a gorgeous 
Hanukkah/Christmas/New Years in 
Lazybrook.  
 

Rules:
Any home is eligible to win.1.	
If any home has won the same 2.	
award 3 consecutive years, they can-
not win in that category during the 4th 
year.  They are eligible for the Hall of Fame 
award the 4th year.   

Melodie will put up the winners signs as soon as possible 
after judging. Please leave your decorations up  
and on until Jan.1st, 2011.

Winners, please email Melodie your names for the newsletter.

Holiday Decorating                                                      
Melodie Matlock     713-417-8164      mmatlock@kw.com
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Please note:
               = Heavy                                                                                                                                            
              Trash - Junk

DECEMBER

North

  South

1 

8 

15 

22 

29

1 

8 

15 

22 

29

31

4 

11 

18 

25

4 

11 

18 

25

2 

9 

16 

23 

30

2 

9 

16 

23 

5 

12 

19 

26

5 

12 

19 

26

3 

10 

17 

24 

3 

10 

17 

24 

6 

13 

20 

27

6 

13 

20 

27

7 

14 

21 

28

7 

14 

21 

28

1 

8 

15 

22 

29

4 

11 

18 

25

2 

9 

16 

23 

30
	

5 

12 

19 

26

3 

10 

17 

24 

6 

13 

20 

27

7 

14 

21 

28

NOVEMBER

North

Please note:
           = Heavy 
               Tree 
              Waste

  South

JANUARY

North

  South

Please note:
           = Heavy 
               Tree 
              Waste

Thanksgiving

Christmas

Martin Luther King
Day

Hanukkah Begins

New Year’s Day

Veteran’s Day

3130

CHRISTMAS PARTY Civic Club Meeting
After the meeting, bring a dish. 7pm


